
 
 
 

SB 669: Respect the dead: Don’t revive the R&D  
Senate Finance and Revenue – Jody Wiser – 2.28.2023 
 

Chair Meek, Vice Chair Boquist, members of the committee: 
 
The evidence favoring revival of the R&D tax credit is weak. As OCPP has shown, Washington and 
Oregon ended their R&D credits in 2015 and 2017, respectively, yet they remain among the top 
four states for R&D spending. Supporters note that Oregon is among only 12 states without an R&D 
tax credit. They cite no evidence of its efficiency or results in those 38 states.  If tax credits worked, 
wouldn’t those states lead in research? 
 
If this bill passes, it will benefit roughly 160 of Oregon’s 500,000 private businesses. We believe 
the likely pay out in tax credits used would be $64 million in the coming biennium.* Any new 
business efforts stimulated by the CHIPS Act would raise the cost even higher. 
 
In 2017, fewer than 160 businesses used $21 million in tax credits—0.35% of the $6 billion they 
spent on R&D. This tax credit was not why they did research.  With no Oregon tax credit since 2017, 
annual R&D spending in Oregon increased to $10 billion by 2020.  
 
Our estimate is based on an LRO study. In 2014, most of the credit value was claimed by companies 
with no taxable income (45%) or more than $10 million in taxable income (48%). That is, nearly half 
of the companies could not use their credits and carried them over (some never using them).  Even 
large companies carried over about half of their credits. 
 
Not all tax credits are used each year because many businesses don’t have sufficient tax liability. As 
the table below from the Department of Revenue shows, when the credit expired in 2017, $105 
million in tax credits were carried forward, and $16 million was added to that carryover total. 

 
 
 

https://www.ocpp.org/2023/02/22/research-development-industry-spending-tax-credit/
https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2023R1/Downloads/CommitteeMeetingDocument/261170


Like this committee, the joint semiconductor committee has been evaluating support for R&D. 
Under LC 4320/SB4, the state would employ grants and loans, not the tax code. The Semiconductor 
Committee would direct support only to businesses applying for federal CHIPs Act funding. That 
concept, which we support, is in sharp contrast to reviving and increasing the tax credit, as the 
Finance Committee considered February 14 or more simply reviving the tax credit as with SB 669 
which you are considering again today, a move that will likely cost $64 million next biennium, 
without new research because of CHIPs Act funding. 
 
The R&D credit should remain dead. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We read the bills and follow the money 

https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2023R1/Downloads/CommitteeMeetingDocument/261378
https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/mediaplayer/?clientID=4879615486&eventID=2023021189
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